Be a Rose!

May 24, 2021

ST. ROSE OF LIMA CATHOLIC SCHOOL







Upcoming Events

Be sure to check stroselions net for the complete calendar.

Tuesday, May 25: Donuts with Grownups 7:15am-7:45am, Honors Day- Time TBD, Last Day of School! Scouts

Thursday, May 27: NWEA Staff Meeting 9:00am-11:00am

Saturday, May 29: Happy Birthday, Mrs. Hilber! Mass 4:30pm

Sunday, May 30: Mass 8:00am & 11:00am

Monday, May 31: Happy Memorial Day! Goodbye, May!

Tuesday, June 1: Hello, June! School Office Open 10:00am-4:00pm

Wednesday, June 2: School Office Open 10:00am-4:00pm

Saturday, June 5: Mass 4:30pm

Sunday, June 6: Mass 8:00am & 11:00am

Monday, June 7: Happy Birthday, Mrs. Murphy! Tools for Success

Staff Meeting 8:30am-3:30pm

Tuesday, June 8: Tools for Success Staff

Meeting 8:30am-3:30pm

Saturday, June 12: Mass 4:30pm

Sunday, June 13: Mass 8:00am & 11:00am

Tuesday, June 15: School Office Open

10:00am-4:00pm

Wednesday, June 16: School Office Open

10:00am-4:00pm

Saturday, June 19: Mass 4:30pm

Sunday, June 20: Happy Father's Day!

Mass 8:00am & 11:00am

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS

Mrs. Carnes will be in the office on Tuesdays & Wednesdays June 1st through July 28th from 10:00am-4:00pm with the exception of June 8th & 9th. Voicemail and email will be checked regularly.

Changes at St. Rose for the 2021-2022 School Year

As this year comes to a close, there will be a few changes before school begins in August. We want to thank Ms. Ray, Mr. Parsons, and Ms. Witsaman for their year of dedication at St. Rose. This was year of fear, joy, worry, happiness, and relief as we made it through the whole year. It was not an easy year to come straight out of college (during a pandemic) and start your own classroom. We wish them well on their future endeavors.



Honors Dav

Tuesday, May 25th will be the last day of school! We will have a prayer service and Honors Day in church starting at 1:00. Parents are welcome to attend.

Report Cards

Report cards will be coming home with students on Tuesday. Report cards will only be released if your accounts are current. Please make sure that you are current on tuition.

Summer Reading Program

This summer, I am challenging all of the students to read 50 books. I will be planning a special event for those who complete the challenge. This is an honor system challenge. I would love to hear from your student what they would like to do as the special event. I will choose from the events shared. Each student is also coming home with a free book. This will kick-start their way to the 50 books.

STUDENT MEDICATIONS

All medication in the school office must be picked up by an adult. Please plan to do so on the last day of school. Any remaining medication will be disposed of over the summer.

PRAYER TO END A SCHOOL YEAR

God of Wisdom, we thank you for all the gifts you have given us throughout this school year. We praise you for giving us life, for saving us in Christ, and for choosing us to be your people.

As we come to the end of this school year, we voice our gratitude for the good things you have done in us, and we praise you for all who have shared in the work of this school.

We ask you to bless them in your love and give them refreshment and peace. We praise you, God, through Jesus Christ, Our Lord, who lives and reigns forever and ever.

Catholic Household Blessings & Prayers / Revised Edition. USCCB

Page 2

Trash Bags

We still have pink, yellow, and red rolls available for purchase.

They are \$10 each.

Please contact Mrs. Carnes if you are interested.

Scout News

Please save your aluminum cans for our Boy Scout Troop #227. They are collected in the gray trash cans by the recycling bin.

Next meeting date: Tuesday, May 25.

Logo Wear

For uniform Logo Wear, please visit T-Shirt Express here in Franklin. For plaids, please visit French Toast, Land's End, or your favorite vendor.

If you are interested in being on our sub list, please contact Mrs. Carnes at 317-738-3451 or scarnes@stroselions.net

Safe and Sacred and a background check must be completed.

For future reference:

Parent Volunteers In order to chaperone, coach, help in class/café, you must complete the Safe and Sacred Program and background check.
Please follow the link:

https:// safeandsacredarchindy.org

Thank you.

Qualify for an Education Expense Deduction – If you have a dependent child enrolled in K-12 private school or who is home-schooled, you may qualify for a deduction based on education expenditures for that child. Expenditures include tuition, fees, textbooks, and school supplies. If you are eligible, this deduction is \$1,000 per qualified dependent. Details can be found in at http://

www.in.gov/dor/reference/files/ib107.pdf.

St. Rose of Lima School 114 Lancelot Drive Franklin, IN 46131 317-738-3451



Calling all Knights Cheerleaders!

Registration:

Sign-ups are **NOW OPEN** for those going into 3rd-8th grade! Go to <u>cyoarchindy.org</u>, cheer is listed under OLG. Please register as soon as possible so we can have an idea for rosters by the end of June/beginning of July and we can start to look at practice dates. We hope to see everyone back this season!

OLG Sports Open House: This Monday, 5/24 from 3-@6pm at the OLG parking lot. You can register for cheer and other sports here before the school year is over. (SSFC and St. Rose are welcome to attend for football/cheer).

Uniforms:

Tam still missing a few uniforms! Please look at home for missing briefs and body liners! Please send any uniform items/poms along with your name to your school office, the OLG Open House, or my home: 250 Southwind Way, Greenwood- ASAP! The cost for missing/lost uniforms is \$80 and missing poms is \$20. I will need to let the athletic board know of any missing uniforms/ poms at the end of the school year and they will send you a billing statement. Please contact me as soon as possible for any questions.

Cheer/Dance Camps:

Roncalli and Center Grove have summer cheer/dance camps starting soon! (My daughter is attending the CG camps.)

ATHLETICS for Current 2nd Graders THROUGH Next Year's HS Seniors!

Sports Open House (5/24/21)

Our Lady of the Greenwood is hosting a Sports Open House THIS MONDAY! May 24th, 3:30 to 6ish -- Please swing by the OLG School parking lot to get information on next year's CYO Sports! or email athletics@ol-q.org.

**If St. Rose can fill their own teams, OLG will prioritize a Lion's Team. We combine players for JCC Football, JCC Fall Cheer, and Cross Country / Track - and occasionally Girl's Kickball, Boys / Girls Basketball, Boys / Girls Volleyball, and Co-Ed Soccer!

DEADLINE to REGISTER: July 11, 2021 for JCC Football and OLG Kickball (we will help re-set if St. Rose fields a kickball team!!) Go to <u>cyoarchindy.org</u>. Email <u>athletics@ol-q.org</u> if you are new to Dual School Registrations or need more information for any CYO sports!

Girls Kickball MANDATORY Evals: THIS MONDAY 5/24/21 from 330-5ish, in the OLG School parking lot. All 2nd -7th grade girls with any interest MUST ATTEND or EMAIL Rachel Summers at rachelanne918@hotmail.com to reserve a spot on a team. Any current 8th graders who would like to help are welcome to come! YOU MUST REGISTER or EMAIL Rachel by 6/11/21!

Summer Football Conditioning: We are detailing these plans, please email Coach Mark Bridges mark.bridges@qsibanking.com if you did not play FOOTBALL last year to ensure you are on our email lists. We usually start gathering after the 4th of July Weekend. REMEMBER! New Rules for 3rd-4th graders to simplify the game! Both 3/4 Grade and 7/8 teams went to the City Finals last year - Don't Miss Out This Year! Register NOW at cycle-chindy.org!

Summer FUN Runs: We wanted to get word out about informal summer conditioning for all ages. These are set up for those interested in Cross Country in the fall but EVERYONE is welcome, ALL ages (parents too!) Register NOW at cyoarchindy.org.

When: Monday and Thursday at 6:30p beginning June 7 (for about 1 hour)

Where: Greenwood's Freedom Park (meet outside the bathroom)

QUESTIONS: Jennifer Blotkamp Stark (OLG & St. Rose XC and Track)
Phone 317-698-5935 Email |blotkampstark@gmail.com

Fall Cheer: Please contact Susan Oslos susan@iqacounsel.com if your daughter (Current 2nd - 7th graders) would like to cheer at our fall Football Games! Practices will start over the summer, don't miss out! Register NOW at cyoarchindy.org.

Girl's Basketball (3rd-8th): Register by August 13th or email Rachel Summers rachelanne918@hotmail.com!

HIGH SCHOOL CYO Sports (Current 8th -11th Grade Parishioners): Don't think you'll make the High School Team? Stay Active and Keep Playing CYO!

Boys OR Girls HIGH SCHOOL Volleyball - SIGN UP BY 8/13/21.

Boys OR Girls HIGH SCHOOL Basketball - SIGN UP BY 9/15/21.

